Queensland Government

Cabinet – August 2022
Report of the Commission of Inquiry relating to the Crime and Corruption Commission
Attorney-General and Minister for Justice, Minister for Women and Minister for the Prevention of Domestic and Family Violence
Premier and Minister for the Olympics

1. The Commission of Inquiry (COI) relating to the Crime and Corruption Commission (CCC) commenced on 7 February 2022.
2. Under the Commissions of Inquiry Act 1950, the Honourable Gerald Edward (Tony) Fitzgerald AC QC as Chairperson and Commissioner and the Honourable Alan Wilson QC, were appointed to inquire into the following matters:
· the adequacy and appropriateness of the structure of the CCC in relation to use of seconded police officers;
· the adequacy and appropriateness of legislation, procedures, practices and processes relating to the charging and prosecution of criminal offences for serious crime and corruption in the context of CCC investigations; and
· the adequacy and appropriateness of section 49 of the Crime and Corruption Act 2001.
3. The COI delivered a report containing its findings and recommendations to the Premier and Minister for the Olympics and the Attorney-General and Minister for Justice, Minister for Women and Minister for the Prevention of Domestic and Family Violence on 9 August 2022.
4. Cabinet noted the Report of the Commission of Inquiry relating to the Crime and Corruption Commission. 
5. Cabinet supported in principle all recommendations directed to Government, noting that some recommendations are directed solely at the CCC to implement and that Government will work with the CCC on those implementation arrangements.
6. Attachments:
· Report of the Commission of Inquiry relating to the Crime and Corruption Commission
